
 

 

 

June 9, 2021 

Ms. Keely Martin Bosler, Director 

Department of Finance 

Room 1145, State Capitol 

Sacramento, California  95814

Dear Ms. Bosler: 

In a letter dated June 1, 2021, you notified the Joint Legislative Budget Committee (JLBC), pursuant to 

the provisions of Section 28.00 of the 2020-21 Budget Act, of a request from the Department of Aging to 

increase its federal fund expenditure authority in Item 4170-101-0890 by $1,563,000.  The funding will 

be distributed to 17 designated and emerging Aging & Disability Resource Connection (ADRC) 

programs to help improve COVID-19 vaccination access for older adults and disabled individuals. In 

addition, you requested JLBC waive the 30-day legislative review period. 

 

I have reviewed the request and concur that the change is aligned with the requirements of Section 

28.00. In addition, I approve your request to waive the remainder of the 30-day review period, which 

will allow the department to award funds to the local ADRCs for vaccine-related outreach, education, 

and access activities targeted toward vulnerable and underserved populations. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Nancy Skinner 

Chair 

cc:Members of the Joint Legislative Budget Committee 
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